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January 26, 2021

Mendocino County Board of Supervisors
501 Low Gap Road, Room 1010
Ukiah, CA 95482

RE: ADOPTION OF RESOLUTION APPROVING AMENDMENT NUMBER 4 TO BOARD
OF SUPERVISORS AGREEMENT NUMBER 12-079/DEPARTMENT OF
TRANSPORTATION AGREEMENT NUMBER 110123, WITH WILLDAN
ENGINEERING IN THE AMOUNT OF $56,917, FOR THE TERM STARTING UPON
EXECUTION OF THIS AMENDMENT THROUGH DECEMBER 31, 2021, FOR
ADDITIONAL PROFESSIONAL ENGINEERING DESIGN SERVICES FOR THE
MATTOLE RIVER BRIDGE REPLACEMENT ON BRICELAND ROAD, COUNTY
ROAD 435, MILEPOST 0.63 (WHALE GULCH AREA)

Honorable Board Members:

On July 10, 2012, the Board of Supervisors (BOS) approved BOS Agreement Number (No.) 12-
079/Department of Transportation (DOT) Agreement No. 110123, with Willdan Engineering
(Willdan) for professional engineering services to design the replacement of the Mattole River
Bridge on Briceland Road, County Road 435, milepost 0.63.

County staff directed Willdan to explore additional road alignment and corresponding bridge
designs to look into ways of keeping the bridge open during construction. These different
designs required an unanticipated level of effort. Also, the exploration of additional staging areas
outside of the State Park required additional environmental and archaeological studies. These
studies will be done by Willdan and their subconsultants.

This proposed amendment with Willdan will provide the necessary funds to finalize the design of
the Mattole River Bridge. They have agreed to complete these tasks for an additional amount of
$56,917.

Accordingly, I recommend and request that the Board authorize and direct the Director of
Transportation to approve Amendment No. 4 to BOS Agreement No. 12-079/DOT Agreement
No. 110123, for additional design and coordination services related to the Mattole River Bridge




Replacement Project on Briceland Road.

DOT staff has prepared a draft Resolution which provides for said authorization for the Board’s
consideration and adoption. Four copies of Amendment No. 4 have been provided for the
Board’s review and approval.

I will, of course, respond to any question the Board may have.

}pﬁ tfully submitted,
- s

HOWARD N. DASHIELL
Director of Transportation

cc: DOT Project B1103
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